+NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on August 11, 2015 at the Youth Centre.

Present :      Sue Prochak, Stephen Hardy, Karen Ripley, Ruth Augarde, Nick Greenfield, Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Peter Davies, Tamara Strapp, Graham Browne, Jeremy Knott.
Joined by Hilary Watkins, Uth Voice, and Carolyn Cloutt, parishioner
1.  Apologies:    Alexander Church, Sean O'Hara.  Received later from Dale Allen, Martin Bates
2.  Matters arising:  Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
3.  Uth Voice:  Hilary Watkins talked to the group about the Uth Voice project.  She and Sue had secured a grant for the work from East Sussex CC – the only group to have got the full grant of £2400
At her request we spent two minutes talking to each other about where we were politically when we were 13, and also how we were involved in our community: an interesting exercise which produced some unexpected responses.  In many cases the answer was “not at all”, but it emerged that people's involvement was more likely to have been in terms of youth groups (guides, scouts etc.) and sports organisations.  It illustrated the challenge for Hilary in trying to engage young people aged 11 – 19 in some of the questions arising from the Neighbourhood Plan.  She also wants to introduce new modes of expression to help them re-engage in the democratic process, possibly getting them to come to the Parish Council etc.
To this end Hilary is initiating a Uth Voice group, which will be an ongoing venture to look at ways to increase their involvement.  This will start after Christmas. The aim is to give young people a credible means of expression, to know the democratic structures in Robertsbridge, and to put faces to the people involved.
Tiff Wares in Heathfield Gardens is about to launch a YouTube channel.  There will also be links with artists and with Robertsbridge Community College to share their views.  Hilary is hoping to meet Doug Downs, the acting Head, soon.
Hilary will be running workshops here on October 10 for a group of about twenty, on the theme of “something to say and the way to say it”.  This will lead to a “Speak Out” event at the end of November.  All the way along the aim will be to give information about the Neighbourhood Plan.
Uth Voice will be targeting years 9, 10 and 11 at the Community College.  They need people to help publicise it.
Some accountability as to how the grant from ESCC  is to be used will be required.  In the bid they had to set out what it was wanted for and were the only ones to get the full grant of £2400, possibly because they had the longer-term vision.  The Parish Council felt that it would mix well with the Neighbourhood Plan: young people are a hard group to reach although it will affect them.  The PC has tried to engage with young people over the years but the reality is that they don't like sitting through meetings, although they have presented things very successfully at times.  Somebody on the PC to be the link person would be helpful. 
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Carolyn Cloutt asked about involving years 12 and 13 (17 and 18-year-olds) as they will be the ones who will be voting.  They will have left RCC and will be at various 6th form colleges, mostly Bexhill.  Hilary said that people over 16 who are known to the organisers can be included.  Stephen reminded people that the Plan only gets approved by referendum involving everyone over 17.
People were extremely interested by Hilary's plans and made various suggestions:
Jeremy – alternatives such as the Cricket Club, which has young members.  They don't necessarily live here but they have a connection.  Also Guides, Scouts, Explorers, football, etc.  He wondered if there was any way we could get the developers to come and talk to young people.
Sheila – involve them in photo displays on the website?  Peter suggested an extra section on the website specifically for Uth Voice.
Carolyn – we would be missing a trick if we didn't involve the young people who have left RCC and are now at other schools.  Stephen suggested other channels like local employers, e.g. the Halt and the Coffee Shop, who employ many young people.
Jeremy – at 13 people are more interested in facilities like sport.  Asking them about housing is a big turn-off.  It was agreed it is important to communicate all the other things involved in the Plan so that it is not just about housing, although that is critical.  
Hilary might take certain elements of the questionnaire and do workshops round them.  Any feedback would need to be a separate report.  Workshops will be publicised and will not be restricted to Youth Club members. She will communicate via our circulation list and the lists of all the other people who have signed up. 
4.  The Big Questionnaire:  This has now been finalised, the challenge now being to get it out to people and get it back.  Sue will do the final corrections and get it to Karen for forwarding to Linda. 
There is to be a special edition of the Parish Newsletter, including a map, to accompany the questionnaire and provide more information to help people respond.   Stephen circulated his draft.  The question of the Grove Farm planning application was raised in connection with the site notes in the draft, and whether they would unfairly influence people.  Stephen felt the application has to be viewed entirely separately from the Neighbourhood Plan process.  It was decided he will get advice from Donna Moles about the wording.
There is to be a special Parish Council planning meeting on September 3, which will be open to the public. 
Sue is organising the system of Street Champions and has a small working party to deal with the systems of delivery, collection, record-keeping etc.  
Questionnaires:
Out in week beginning Sept. 7




Back by Sept. 21 (actual closing date Sept. 28)




Numbered and in numbered envelopes




Posted to remoter areas, with return envelope
Sue is preparing a sheet with information/instructions for Street Champions, with the help of volunteer Gillian Jones.  Sue will organise a social evening to get everybody together and go through it although obviously many people will be on holiday.



P. 2 o3 
Raising awareness:  Sheila and Stephen will liaise about a banner for the space at the junction with the High Street and Station Road, possibly one with changeable date so there can be a “countdown”.

Stephen will also do posters and circulated one he had written.
Jeremy felt it was important to have some sort of “hook” that will touch a nerve, so that it is more than a site consultation document.  He undertook to draft a front page with speech bubbles, etc. to make it look a bit more lively.  Lesley will send him the full comments from her summary of the survey to help with this. 
Tamara raised the question of other adults in each household and felt strongly that two copies of the questionnaire should be delivered as a matter of course.  After discussion it was agreed that it needed to be impressed on Street Champions to make sure each household had enough copies when they were delivered, and also to make sure people knew it could be done online.
Stephen will liaise with Darvell about how many copies; it was felt the best way forward might be to ask them how many they would want.
5.  Review of responses to July 4 consultation day: The meeting officially thanked Lesley for the huge amount of work she had done in collating the results of the feedback forms from the July 4 exhibition.  Copies of the information were circulated but it was decided not to include it with the newsletter.  It is important though that people know the information is available.
Sue pointed out that only 6 people under 30 filled in the feedback sheet.  The biggest group was people aged 45 – 60.  Sue will send Sheila a copy of the ages breakdown to keep on record.
Nick queried the fact that Beedon's land did not seem to be included in Lesley's summary.
6.  Any other Business:
(a)  Stephen notified the group of a request from Philip Underhill re the building works at the Community Hall.  Philip has applied for grants towards the cost, and had to tick a box on the application forms that the Parish Council and Neighbourhood Plan were aware of the works and happy with the work going ahead.  He just wanted it minuted that we were aware and had no objection. 
(b)  Sue reminded people that the various theme groups might not necessarily need to meet again, but there may be other meetings on specific subjects such as hydro-electric power.
(c)  Karen asked what happens with in-depth site investigations while the Plan is in the process of being done.  Stephen felt that we reflect on the major pieces of consultation we have done, and then do more work on whether there might be problems associated with a specific site so that it could not be delivered in the appropriate timescale.  On the basis of that we will proceed with the draft Plan. He will check with Donna Moles to clarify the situation.
The meeting closed at 9.05.  Next meeting Tuesday, September 8, 7.30 in the Youth Centre.
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